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KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY

Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray specially for people in
a different area of the village and its surroundings. During December we
think of, and pray for people living in: -

W/c Dec     2nd Mansefield Road
W/c Dec     9th Town Well and The Brow
W/c Dec   16th Waterloo Lane and Finney Lane
W/c Dec   23rd  Dark Lane
W/c Dec   30th  Delamere Road and Crofton

We invite you to add your own prayers

ROOM AT THE TOP
Rooms with kitchen facilities for hire at The Hurst Methodist Church.

Ideal for children's parties etc. Moderate charges.
Contact Brian Moores on 787442



Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
by email to - kingsleynewseditor@gmail.com

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk

Dear Readers

Firstly, on behalf of the village, I would like to thank everyone involved in
organising the commemorative events to mark the centenary of the end of
the First World War.  A lot of thought went into the presentations and it was
good to see so many people at the Cenotaph, and afterwards at the
exhibition, the delicious soup lunch and the excellent presentations by St
Johns Primary School, Kingsley Young Singers and Kingsley Players Youth
Theatre. Thank you to everyone involved in making the day a success.

At the end of this month Maureen Chesmore will be retiring from her role of
organising the collating team who put your magazine together each month.
If you would like to volunteer for this role or require further information then
please see the article in the magazine.  Thank you Maureen for all your
hard work over the years.

I don’t seem to have received as many ads for events this month.  I believe
some of them have been posted on Facebook or the website, however not
everyone has access to these facilities and it is important to also publish
them in the Kingsley News so that they can reach everyone.

Local events in Kingsley this month include the Ashton Sings concert on
Saturday15th December, also the Rotary Club Christmas float will be in
Kingsley on the 15th collecting for local charities.  After Christmas the
Institute are holding a New Years Eve celebration.  See the ad for details
of where to get your tickets.

Best wishes for Christmas

Elizabeth





Kingsley Bookworms
Next meeting 13th December 2018 at the Hurst Chapel at 7.30pm

This month we talked about “When I Found You” by Catherine Ryan Hyde. We
had a lively and interesting discussion. We were delighted to welcome new
members who have just moved to the village.

Our final book for 2018 is “Snap” by Belinda Baur (Crime novel, Sunday Times
bestseller, longlisted for the Man Booker Prize for Fiction 2018). It’s a good read,
and will keep you guessing to the end. If, like a number of other people who have
been reading along with us, our 2019 list is on our Facebook page or get in touch
and I’ll send you a copy.

At our last meeting of 2018 we will also be taking a few minutes to reflect on the
books we’ve read over the year. These have ranged from Restoration (period novel,
funny) to The Anatomy of a Soldier (a story told from a very different perspective),
The Heart Goes Last (quite a different novel by Margaret Atwood) and Eleanor
Oliphant is Completely Fine (our favorite). We’ve also attended Weaver Words,
The Tempest at Grosvenor Park, Gladfest to hear Sarah Perry (author of the Essex
serpent, a favorite novel last year) and the Poetry Pub Crawl as part of the
Storyhouse literary festival.

Kingsley Bookworms meet on the second Thursday of each month and everyone is
welcome to join us at any of our meetings or events. Meetings start at 7.30pm and
are held at the Hurst Chapel followed by a few drinks at the Red Bull. If you want
more information, please contact me on vgwillim@coach-work.co.uk or call me on
07799 067 457. We have also got our own Facebook page called Kingsley
Bookworms.

The Hurst Christmas Soup Lunch on
Monday 10th December

12 Noon
 *******************

Home-made Soups, Puddings
Tea and coffee

 *******************
All proceeds this month in aid of ‘Royal Star and Garter Homes’. If you
have not been before you will be warmly welcomed and enjoy a friendly
chat whilst eating delicious home-made soup and pudding. Really good

selection of both !!!





TENDER NOTICE

KINGSLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Invitation to quote for grounds maintenance work (2019/20)

Interested parties are invited to submit a fixed price tender for
undertaking various grounds maintenance work in Kingsley on

behalf of Kingsley Parish Council.
There are 4 separate pieces of work (Playing Fields; Public

Rights of Way; Cemetery and General Village Enhancement) and
the specific details and requirements can be obtained from the

parish clerk.
parish.clerk@kingsleyparishcouncil.org.uk

Please submit a fixed price quotation for either 1,2,3 or all 4
parcels of work including a breakdown of the individual costs for
each element of work, your tender should clearly state which

piece of work you are quoting for. Please submit your
quotation(s) in a sealed envelope marked ‘Kingsley Parish
Council - Grounds Maintenance quotation (2019/20)’ to 10

Wisenholme Close, Beechwood, Runcorn, Cheshire, WA7 2RU
no later than 5pm on

 Monday 10th December 2018.

URGENT

Kingsley News urgently needs an Organiser for collating the
Kingsley News each month, beginning with the January issue.

Please contact Maureen Chesmore on 01928 787055 to
volunteer or for more information.



Thank You

The family of Ian Stanley would like to thank everyone who attended the
funeral service and for all kind messages, cards and flowers we received
after Ian’s sudden passing on 28th October, thank you it means so much to
us.

Sandra, Claire and Michael Weedall

THANK YOU to Alex Deadman who co-ordinated all the village activities for
Remembrance Day. She did so in a calm and efficient manner and we are
indebted to her. I think you will agree it truly was a worthwhile village event.

Brian and Jean Moores send Christmas Greetings and
every good wish for a peaceful and healthy New Year to
all friends who read this Newsletter.  Instead of individual
cards they will be making a donation to charity.

FRODSHAM & DISTRICT CHORAL SOCIETY

Saturday 15th December
7.00pm - St Laurence’s Church, Frodsham, WA6 7DU

‘Messiah’
by Handel

with
The Liverpool Concert Orchestra

Tickets £12, under 16s free - Dandelion, 19 Church Street, Frodsham;
Tilly Patel 07971 606409, Morag Bragger 07845 730061

SCOTLAND in Early Spring!

Self catering, beautifully furnished cottage in Argyll overlooking Melfort
Loch just 16 miles from Oban. Sleeps 4+.  Week beg .March 9th

2019..Cost: £600. Contact 01928 787442 for further details.



COME AND SEE

What's the best news you have ever heard?  Perhaps you sometimes need
time and space to think about the big questions of life.

There is to be  relaxed and informal course starting in the New Year called
'Christianity Explored' and it's at The Hurst Methodist Church, Kingsley,
starting on 20th February.  It's run by ordinary Christian people local to you.
You can ask any questions you like – or just sit and listen.

For further information phone John or Kay Leach on 01928 787475



Kingsley Walking Group

This year the Kingsley Walking Group will be having their Christmas walk and
lunch at the Red Bull on Tuesday 11th December. There will be a walk available
for everyone, including a pleasant amble, a short walk  (roughly 3 miles) and a
longer walk (roughly 5 miles). All the walks will start and end at the Red Bull. The
short and long walkers will leave the Red Bull at 9.30 and the ”ambling” group will
leave at 11.00. Lunch will be at 1pm.

Everyone is welcome, especially members who haven’t been able to join us for a
while. The cost is £17.95 for 2 courses and £21.95 for 3 courses. If you’d like to
join us, please email KingsleywalkersWA6@gmail.com or call 01928 78909 for
details and a menu.

On 31 October, there was a five mile walk from Lymm. From the centre of Lymm
we skirted the edge of the golf course to enter a wooded area with several ponds.
We crossed to a track alongside the Manchester Ship Canal, which took us under
the Thelwall viaduct, with its thunderous traffic. Continuing, we arrived at the
Thelwall Ferry, which has operated since the Canal was constructed. From this
peaceful spot we walked through the ancient village of Thelwall, before returning
to Lymm via a picturesque stretch of the Bridgewater canal, and lunch at the
Spreadeagle pub. Ten of us enjoyed the walk, on a pleasant sunny day.

On 13th November there was an 8.5 mile walk starting from Caldy.  Nine of us
walked along the shoreline past West Kirkby towards Hilbre Point, where we had
our morning coffee in glorious sunshine.  We left the beach, passing through
Hoylake and then across the fields seeing kestrels and other wildlife. Our walk
took us past a fishing lakes, Royden Hall and then through Stapledon Wood back
to Caldy.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month: on the second Tuesday
there is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a packed lunch); on the last
Wednesday a short walk of approximately 5 miles with a coffee break and pub
lunch. We meet at the Community Centre at 9.30am for the short walks and for
the long walks in January and February. Note however an earlier start time of
9.00am for the long walks from March to November.
Information on the walks programme may be found on the Walking Club page of
the Kingsley Village  website.  For more information call 788132 (short
walks), 788068 (long walks).





. December Dates

New ideas and events are always welcome; if you would like to get involved with
a single event or on a longer term basis then please get in touch.

Monday 10th   St John’s School Christmas Play (afternoon)
Tuesday 11th , 18th,   Karate          6-8pm
Tuesday 11th    St John’s School Christmas Play (evening)
Wednesday 5th    Kingsley W I            7.30pm

Wednesday 5th, 19th  Tai Chi          1.30pm-2.30pm
Wednesday 12th    St John’s School Christmas Play (afternoon)
Thursday 6th ,13th ,20th   Kingsley Youth Group      4.30pm
Thursday 6th, 13th    Purestretch        9.30-10.15am
Thursday 20th   Purestretch         9.30-11.30am
Saturday 15th Ashton Sings ( bar available from 7pm)      7.30pm

The Kingsley Parish Council meets at the Centre the third Tuesday of each
month apart from August when there is no meeting.
The Centre has a great dance floor – it’s a fabulous venue for a party, be it
Birthday,  Anniversary, Retirement or Wedding Celebrations. Children’s
Parties are particularly popular – AND GREAT NEWS, BOUNCY CASTLES
ARE BACK!
There is potentially something here of interest  for everyone:  it is truly
a Centre for the Community
Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20. We can also hire
out at an hourly rate where appropriate.  Contact Jo Preston, Booking Secretary,
email : joquilter72@outlook.com or 01928 787899.

THANK YOU

1st Newton & Kingsley Cubs would like to thank everyone who so
generously donated advent calendars, selection boxes and other items to
their collection for the Runcorn Foodbank.  We collected 115 advent
calendars and selection boxes which were added to the collection which
was organised by Tommy Billington in Frodsham.  Thank you Kingsley.



Kingsley Garden Club

The November meeting of the Garden Club was attended by twenty eight
people to hear a very enthusiastic and passionate presentation from
Anthony Norman of Conquest Plants, a nursery based in Macclesfield.
Anthony's talk was entitled Autumn & Winter Plants, and showed the wide
variety of plants that we can use in our gardens for colour and structure
from September through to March. As Anthony demonstrated there is no
need to have a "dead" garden over winter, many trees and shrubs (and
even bulbs) can give us both colour from foliage, berries and bark, and
structure that brings interest over the dull and cold days of winter. Anthony
brought a large selection of plants which members were able to purchase
after the talk.

There will be no meeting now until February 2019, as the committee
decided that due to the very poor attendances in recent years at the
January meeting generally as a result of the weather, it would be better to
remove this from the programme.

On 11th February 2019, George Pilkington will be giving us a talk on
Wildlife Gardening. George is a well respected naturalist and has written
many books and works as advisor to many national bodies.

Gardening Tips and Jobs to be done....

· Rake fallen leaves off your lawns onto borders, this will act as a
mulch for plants

· Ensure all tree stakes and ties are in place to stop rocking of plants
during the winter gales.

· Don't tidy your gardens too much, leave seed heads for birds and
vegetation for small mammals and wildlife to shelter in.

· Protect tender plants such as olives and Bay with fleece over the
foliage and bubble wrap on the pots.

· Put an insulated cover over your garden taps, or better still turn
them off and drain the pipework.

May we wish all our members a very Peaceful and Happy Christmas and a
Happy New Year. We look forward to seeing you all again in 2019, and to
welcoming many more new members to the club.



Kingsley Neighbourhood Plan

Thanks to everyone who completed the Neighbourhood Planning question-
naire that was sent with October’s edition of Kingsley News or if you com-
pleted it online.  We’ve had just under 200 completed surveys which is
roughly a 25% response rate.

Our next step is to work on analysing your comments and then to develop
some draft vision and objectives for the Kingsley Neighbourhood Plan.
Once these are drafted, we will be holding a couple of ‘drop-in’ events, so
we can check with you that we have got them right, as they will set the di-
rection for what we will be aiming to achieve with the Neighbourhood Plan.
The ‘drop-in’ events will be early in 2019 and we will advertise these in
Kingsley News, as well as on our local village website and Facebook pages.

A big thanks also to everyone associated with Kingsley News, especially
those involved in collating & distribution – we really appreciate your help in
including our survey last month.

Interested in getting involved?
Some people sent back survey forms and expressed an interest in getting
involved but didn’t provide any contact details.  Anyone is welcome to join
or attend our meetings.  The NPSG meet on the first Monday of every
month at the Hurst Methodist Church at 7.30pm.  Our next meeting is on
Monday 3rd December 2018. You can also email us on
kingsley.npsg@gmail.com.

We will put regular updates on progress in articles in Kingsley News and on
the village website & Facebook page.

LITTER PICK UPDATE

The November litter pick had 11 bags of litter removed from the village by 10 of our
team .
Thank you to all of the litter pick team and to other members of the village who col-
lect litter for the benefit of us all.
There will be no December litter pick. The January litter pick will be on January 12th
and the February one on the 9th of February.
A good New Year resolution for 2019 could be to join our team at the Community
Centre 10.00. All equipment is provided.
Eila Birtwistle



Local Professional
Carer

Specialising in the care of
the elderly, in particular

those suffering from
dementia. I am CRB

checked, fully insured, and I
can supply references. My
services include personal

care, domestic duties,
shopping, appointments,

and social events.

Call Linda on 01928 731369
or 07850 445184

KINGSLEY GARDENER

LAWNS, HEDGES,
BORDERS,

PRUNING AND JET
WASHING

CALL JOHN:
07979 198 361

Sarah Hughes
Sports Massage Therapy

Injuries, Rehabilitation, Aches and
Pains

VTCT Level 3
Diploma in Sports Massage

Therapy

Mobile – 07961045495

Email –
sjhughes2001@gmail.com

Strictly by appointment only



Parish Church of St John’s Kingsley
Services for December

Sunday 2nd   - Advent Sunday
10.00 am - Holy Communion
6.30 pm - Sacred Space at Christ Church Crowton
Sunday 9th

10.00 am – Morning Worship
Thursday 13th

10.00 am - Mid-week Holy Communion
Sunday Contempory Carol Service
6.30 pm – At St John’s NORLEY
Carols, tableaux, hot drinks and mince pies; for all the family
Sunday 22nd

6.30 pm - The Longest Night
A reflective service of thanksgiving and healing; for those who, for whatever
reason, find Christmas a difficult time of year or would like an oasis of calm
and peace in the busy-ness of the season
Sunday 23rd  - Traditional Carol Service
10.00 am Lessons and Carols at CHRIST CHURCH CROWTON
Monday 24th  – Christamas Eve
4.00 pm Crib Service -  Christ Church CROWTON
11.30 pm Midnight Communion – Kingsley
Tuesday 25th  - Christmas Day
10.00 am Family Service with Holy Communion
Sunday 30th

10.00 am Holy Communion at St John’s Norley
Followed by a Soup lunch

A warm welcome awaits you at any of these services
Associate Minister: Rev’d Hilary Merrington 01928 788087
hilary.merrington@btinternet.com

Coffee Morning
Friday 7th December, Kingsley Church Room
Join us for a drink and chat from 10:00am.
Everyone welcome



WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST CHURCH

Sunday 2nd Dec
10:00 am- Morning Worship at The Hurst –Mr A. Carter
6:30pm-   At Blakelees Chapel: Revd D. Bintliff-Holy Communion
Sunday 9th Dec
8:15am Holy Communion-Revd D.Bintliff
10:00am- Morning Worship at The Hurst :Revd D.Bintliff –Gift service
6.30pm- At Blakelees  Chapel :Local Arrangement
Sunday 16th Dec
10:00am-  Morning Worship at The Hurst: Revd D. Bintliff
6.30pm- At Blakelees Chapel:  Mrs E.Holmes
Sunday 23rd Dec
10:00pm- No Service
6.30pm –At The Hurst :Carol Service: Mr B .Moores
2.30pm- At Blakelees Chapel :  Carol Service :Revd D.Bintliff
Mon 24th Dec
4pm –At the Hurst :Christingle Service :Mrs J.Batey
11.15pm-At The Hurst –Midnight Communion
Christmas Day
10.00 am At the Hurst –Revd D. Bintliff
Sun 30th Dec
10:00am No service  At the Hurst
6.30pm –At Blakelees Chapel :Mr J.Bell

@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
4.30pm-6.30pm on Thursday 6th December

Fun and Games
We have some very messy things for you to do!!!!!

An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option will always be
available.

Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are welcome to help cover
costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.
Messy Church is your Church!!!

Please come promptly at 4.30pm
If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is



All pupils, staff, governors and parents wish the Kingsley community
A very Merry Christmas and a prosperous 2019.

Believe in the light.
While you have the light,

So that you become children of light





GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson
 07791414919 or

01606-624364

Dave the Ovencleaner

Domestic Oven Cleaning Service

Professionally trained and based
locally, I offer a reliable oven cleaning
service throughout Kingsley and the
local area.  Using safe, high quality
commercial materials. You won’t
recognise your oven!

· Ovens, hobs, extractors,
microwaves & BBQ’s

· Appointments to suit you
· Competitive rates
· Fully insured

Please call or email Dave for a quote
or to arrange an appointment:
07876 167254 or 01928 725331

email:
info@davetheovencleaner.co.uk

website:
www.davetheovencleaner.co.uk





‘Askrigg Horticultural
Gardening Services

Frodsham, Cheshire

Established 1999
All gardening services undertaken
including lawn and hedge cutting,

weeding, general tidying and
winter clear-ups.  Competitive rates

and a friendly, reliable
service.  References available.

 Please contact Dave
on 01928 731369 or

mobile 07860 379843



Family Buinesss Established 1999 serving Frodsham,
Kingsley, Crowton, Norley, Helsby, Alvanley,

Manley & Mouldsworth…

competitive rates

Airport Transfers / Weddings / Race Days

Sporting Events / Day Trips / Coporate  Accoounts

Book & Pay Online

All major cards accepted

Sameday Booking Confirmation

4,6,8, 16 and 33 seat vehicles –

All Modern Vehicles with Air Conditioning

CALL 01928 731756
OR

EMAIL: infor@cheshiretravelservices.co.uk

www.cheshiretravelservices.co.uk

KINGSLEY ST JOHN’S CE AIDED PRIMARY SCHOOL
Love; Learn; Aspire; Achieve

Funded Nursery Places for 3 & 4 year olds
including the new 30 hours funding if eligible

CARE BEYOND THE CLASSROOM
We offer teacher-led, personalized early years teaching in a Christian,

spacious and caring environment. Sessions
Monday – Friday

Morning 8.50 am -11.50 am
Lunchtime cover 11.50 am – 12.15 pm

Afternoon 12.15 pm - 3.15 pm

Enrol now or visit our beautiful, caring school
Contact the office 01244 976181

www.kingsley-st-johns.cheshire.sch.uk
kingsleystjohnsadmin@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk



Gasmarc
Energy efficient heating and hot water

Heating Engineer & Plumber  Central Heating & Gas Services
Fires, Surrounds & Cookers  Landlord Safety Certificates
Full Bathroom Suites    General Plumbing
Neat & Tidy      Non smoker

Call Marc now    Tel:  01928 575251
for a FREE quote   Mobile:  07872 835547

www..gasmarc.co.uk

Gas Safe Register
506254

Which’ Trusted
Trader





Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone
07940 106 295



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860

Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood,

pvc, and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,

doors, patios, roof lights, and
greenhouses, mirrors fitted

Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given

Your local independent
tradesman - 30 years experience

All types of glazing work



Dates in December 2018

Sat 1st  3.00pm At Frodsham Methodist Church: Service of Celebration
  and Remembrance for loved ones lost.
Sun 2nd        Advent
Wed 5th   19.30pm At KCC: WI meeting “Christmas Decorations”
Thurs 6th  Messy Church at The Hurst 4.30-6.30pm
Mon 10th 12 noon - Hurst Soup Christmas Lunch
Tues 11th Kingsley Walking Group Christmas walk and lunch.  Booking
  essential. Contact on 01928 78909
Tues 11th-  7.00 pm- The Guild Supper at the Hurst Pre-booking essential
Fri 14th  11.30am -Men’s Christmas Lunch at The Wyches
Sat 15  10.00am 6.00pm “Too Busy To stop” Day at The Hurst- All are
  welcome to come and sit in the quiet and warmth.
Sun 23rd 6.30pm Candle-lit Carol service at The Hurst Church
Mon 24th   4.00pm Christingle Service at The Hurst
    “     “          11.15pm Midnight Service at The Hurst
Christmas Day - 10.00am service at the Hurst Church

IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS
Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891


